
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4th February 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Covid19 Update 
This week the number of positive cases in school has reduced compared to the previous weeks, though 
they are still occurring on a daily basis across the school. Common symptoms continue to be headaches, 
upset stomachs and those symptoms usually associated with colds such as runny noses. Please continue 
to test with these symptoms and when we let you know of cases in your child’s class. Your response here 
continues to be exemplary. Thank you.  
 
After School Club Update 
We are hoping to resume our programme of after school clubs after half term and will therefore look to get 
application forms out to you next week. Look out for those on the usual channels.  
 
Term Dates  
A reminder that we break up for half term on Friday 18th February. We return on Monday 28th February.  
A date for your diary: due to the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, schools have been given an additional day off 
to celebrate as the extra Bank Holidays are in school holidays. Schools will be shut therefore on Friday 
22nd July meaning we break up for the summer on Thursday 21st July. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Glenn Atkinson 
Headteacher  

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mr G Atkinson BEd(Hons) 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  
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